
Minutes	of	the	General	Membership	of	the	PCO	–	December	15,	2021	
	

A	quorum	having	been	established,	President	Smith	convened	the	meeting	at	7:41PM.	
	
Thanks	were	given	to	all	in	attendance	for	their	participation	in	the	PCO’s	annual	holiday	party,	and	to	
Tony	Dzik	for	his	photo	presentation	for	the	evening.		
	
Secretary	reported	that	the	Draft	November	General	Membership	and	December	Executive	Minutes	had	
been	posted	in	advance	online;	there	being	no	corrections,	additions,	or	deletions	requested.	
	
Motion:	To	adopt	the	November	General	Membership	Minutes	as	posted.	[M/S/P	Tom	McMahon,	Cindy	
McMahon]	
	
Beman	Committee	reminded	those	gathered	that	the	deadline	for	Applications	for	its	Façade	
Reimbursement	Program	for	2022	is	December	31,	and	announced	that	limited	copies	were	available	
this	evening.	
	
Motion	to	suspend	remaining	business	in	favor	of	the	annual	holiday	party	and	adjourn	at	7:44PM	
[M/S/P	CJ	Martello/Tom	McMahon]	
	
Submitted,		
Wyatt	Ollestad,	Secretary	


